
   

                                                                                                                                                                    
 
 

We usually meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), at 7.10 am for 7.30 am. 
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Our next Rotary Meeting: Wednesday, 23 March 

   Speaker:  Bruce Simcock                     Topic: Recovering from a Stroke 
 

On Duty 23/3/22: 

Speaker intro & thanks: Max Puddey      Square Pupil:    Stan Robins          Set up/Pack up: Peter McSkimming 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 

 Don’t forget the ‘Square Pupil’ opportunity (see above for who’s on next meeting). Each Member is given the 
opportunity to learn how to take funds electronically at the door, and this talent can be put to good use at 
our fetes, sausage sizzles and the like. 

 Peace Poles are about to be installed at Doubleview and Wembley Downs Primary Schools. 

 The Junior Cricket Club Sausage Sizzles have come to an end for the time being, and they continue to be a 
useful way of promoting Rotary’s profile in the community. They start again in October. 

 Rotary Youth Exchange is now a small scale family to family event due to the pandemic. 

Coming up soon: Wednesday, 30 March 2022 

Speaker: Andrew Bolt                                                             Topic:   The WA Hay Industry 

 

Speaker intro & thanks: Rod Lane                                                     Set up/Pack up: Mike Mullin  

NEWS FROM OUR LAST MEETING 
 

Dr Martin Drum is a Senior Lecturer in Politics and International Relations at the University of Notre Dame, and he 
came to give us his thoughts on the forthcoming Federal Election. A uniform swing of 1% will deprive the present 
Government of its majority, but a uniform swing of 3.3% is needed if Labor is to form government. Martin listed the 
vulnerable seats across the nation, and then highlighted those seats in Western Australia that one should watch – 
Swan, Pearce, Hasluck, Curtin and Cowan. In the seat of Curtin the current Member Celia Hammond is being 
challenged by Independent Kate Chaney, and because both have a fairly high profile in the community, it will take a 
significant % of the vote for the challenger to succeed. Interestingly Dr Drum feels that Kate Chaney has some traction 
though, as evidenced by the fact that Liberal flyers are attacking her credentials as opposed to promoting the virtues 
of the sitting Member. New South Wales and Queensland will play critical roles in the election, but if the result is 
close Western Australia’s contribution will become significant. It was noted that all Australian elections that have 
taken place since the start of the pandemic have maintained the status quo, but in the forthcoming one there is a 
distinct possibility of a hung parliament. The number of postal votes is likely to be higher than usual, and there is 
quite likely to be a tussle between Pauline Hanson and Clive Palmer for a seat in the Senate. All will become clear in 
the next eight weeks or so! We were pleased to welcome many Matilda Bay Club Members and PDG Jerry Pilcher. 

 
 
 
 

Birthdays: none this time 

Wedding anniversaries: none this time 

Rotary anniversaries: none this time 

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                 Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary 

Albert Einstein was a genius, but his brother Frank was a monster! 

mailto:libbylarsen@westnet.com.au

